
 

 

*******July 9, 2025 ******** 

 

The Board of County Commissioners met in a regular session on Wednesday, July 9, 2025.    Commissioner 

Smith, Commissioner Culbertson; Commissioner Reid, Commissioner Stieben and Commissioner Dove 

are present; Also present: Mark Loughry, County Administrator; Misty Brown, County Counselor;  

 

PUBLIC COMMENT: 

 

Janette Labbee-Holdeman and Chase Spears commented. 

 

ADMINISTRATIVE BUSINESS: 

 

Commissioner Stieben requested the parental notification policy regarding Title X be pushed to July 30th.  

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Stieben to accept the 

consent agenda for Wednesday, July 9, 2025 as presented. 

 Motion passed, 5-0. 

 

Mark Loughry presented Resolution 2025-22,  exceeding revenue neutral rate for Leavenworth 

County Funds. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Smith to 

approve Resolution 2025-22, intent to levy a property tax rate exceeding the revenue neutral 

rate for Leavenworth County Funds for tax year 2025. 

     Motion passed, 4-1, Commissioner Reid voting nay. 

 

Mr. Loughry presented Resolution 2025-23, exceeding revenue neutral rate for Leavenworth 

County-Special Other Funds. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Dove to 

approve Resolution 2025-23, intent to levy a property tax rate exceeding the revenue neutral 

rate for Leavenworth County Special Other Funds for tax year 2025. 

     Motion passed, 4-1, Commissioner Reid voting nay. 

 

Stevie Durkin presented the budget for The Guidance Center. 

 

Kelly Meyer presented the budget for CASA. 

 

Greg Kaaz gave a presentation on the Leavenworth Port Authority Education Campaign. 

 

Lissa Haack presented the budget for the Leavenworth County Port Authority. 

 

The Board recessed at 11:05 a.m. and resumed at 11:13 a.m. 

 

Bill Noll presented the budget for Public Works 

 

The Board recessed at 11:34 a.m. and will resume at 12:45 p.m. 

 



 

 

The Board resumed at 12:45 p.m. 

 

Larry Malbrough presented the budget for Information Systems. 

 

TerriLois Mashburn presented the budget for the Register of Deeds. 

 

Caleb Gordon presented the budget for the Treasurer’s Office. 

 

Jaime Miller presented the budget for EMS and the Health Department. 

 

John Jacobson presented the budget for Planning and Zoning. 

 

Jamie VanHouten presented the budget for Community Corrections. 

 

Aaron Yoakam presented the budget for Buildings and Grounds and Sewer Districts. 

 

The Board recessed for 10 minutes at 2:00 p.m. 

 

The Board resumed at 2:13 p.m. 

 

Fran Keppler presented the budget for the County Clerk’s Office and Elections. 

 

Misty Brown presented the budget for the County Counselor and the Coroner. 

 

Connie Harmon presented the budget for Council on Aging. 

 

Tammy Saldivar presented the budget for Solid Waste. 

 

Commissioner Reid requested the proclamation that was handed out earlier be placed on the 

agenda for consideration. 

 

Monica Swigart presented the budget for Human Resources. 

 

A motion was made by Commissioner Culbertson and seconded by Commissioner Dove to 

adjourn. 

   Motion passed, 3-0. 

 

The Board adjourned at 2:48 p.m. 


